
SACRED HEART CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL…WHAT MATTERS MOST? 
“Kind words are short and easy to speak, but their echoes are truly endless.” (Mother Teresa)

“I’ve learned that people will forget what you said, people will forget what you did, but people will never forget 
how you made them feel.” (Maya Angelou)

“Our 144th Year” the banner on our newsletter proclaims each week. And yes next year it will say “Our 145th 
Year” … So what ?… Look a little closer at those things that are also always on the banner of our newsletter, 
cast your eyes a little wider and notice what is on every sports top of every child in our school, look at every 
jumper on every child. You will know that each and every child wears a school badge that tells us who we are 
and more importantly what we stand for. We are SACRED HEART CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL.
 
We always will be Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School. Long after everyone  of us leaves our school we will 
still be a Catholic School. The Director of Catholic Education, John Mula, challenged all Principals recently to 
consider what would we be if we weren’t a Catholic School, put simply Sacred Heart Catholic School would no 
longer exist. Our school is proud to be named after the Sacred Heart of Jesus. Our school motto is “All for the 
Sacred Heart”. This is a reminder that we strive to love others as Jesus taught us.
 
We value and celebrate the diversity of our school community. We take a shared responsibility, based on 
Christian values, for the wellbeing of each member of our community. Working together we ensure that each 
person can continue to learn in a safe and supportive environment. This allows us all to be challenged to reach 
our potential and live as God intends us to live. Our School Vision is…

God loves you
Absolutely,

Just as you are.
 

At Sacred Heart
We love each other
As God loves us.

 
To love and to be loved

Allows all of us to
Flourish and become

The best that we can be:
In ourselves,

In our relationships
And in our learning.

From the Principal: 
Our P.B.S. Values are:
Respect for Ourselves

Respect for Others
Respect for our Learning
http://MyTerncity.com.au
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In 2017 our school has been exploring the theme of “What matters most?” “What are the things that will always 
stand the test of time regardless of who the community members of our school are?” Our staff earlier this year 
explored these very concepts under the themes of Catholicity, Culture, Curriculum, Collaboration, 
Communication and Capacity. Two weeks ago a representative group of children reflected on the same 
concepts. On June 29th at 2pm or 7.30pm parents will have their chance to provide feedback. 

Tomorrow  our school will celebrate Sacred Heart Feast Day, our school birthday. Because we are a Catholic 
School we always celebrate the Eucharist. This is our opportunity to share in the bread of Christ. This is our 
opportunity to pray together, to listen to the word of God and to reflect on how we can be disciples of Jesus. 
This is the reason our school exists.

Our Feast Day has other reasons to celebrate. As a school our culture has grown to incorporate other ways of 
celebrating and proclaiming all that is good about our school. After “First Lunch” children and staff will gather to 
“contest the Sacred Heart Cup”. Our Staff will be looking for children who are respectful to everyone, children 
who encourage everyone, children who are team players, children who are selfless, children who model the 
values of our school. Teachers will be looking for children who are disciples of the Sacred Heart of Jesus.

Finally our school gathers later in the afternoon to celebrate the talent that exists in our school. No doubt we will 
admire, we will no doubt congratulate, I suspect we will have fun as community and ultimately we will be 
together, as one, enjoying being Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School.

What I am looking forward to seeing tomorrow, for the very first time on our Feast Day, is each and every 
member of our school community reflecting the pillars of our school. I already know that this school, our school, 
is a wonderful place to be. We already know our school is a place where we can all be our best by living as 
images of God, just as He created us to be. We already know that each and everyone one of us is as important 
as the other. Our challenge is to continue to challenge ourselves to better people each and every day by 
recognising the goodness in others and enabling their lights to shine. Let us celebrate together, let us celebrate 
one another.

 

“ I am the living bread that came down from heaven.” (John 6:51)

Brent Wilson
PRINCIPAL
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

Sacred Heart Feast Day
Friday 23rd June

10am Mass, Church of Apostles
11.45am SHCS Cup, Presentation Hall

1.45pm Sacred Hearts Got Talent, St Albies
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WHAT MATTERS MOST AT SACRED HEART 
An invitation to participate in a Parent Pillar Workshop

Late last year Matt Jones, past Principal of SHS, discussed with Adele and I his thoughts on Sacred Heart. We 
considered what were the most important things about our school? What were the things that are 

irreplaceable? Long after we all are finished with our connection at SHS what would we want to remain?

In short “What matters most at SHS?”

Early this year we collected the thoughts of our staff at a Pupil Free Day in April.
Two weeks ago a group of Grade 3 - 6 children shared their ideas.

We are now seeking feedback from parents. 

Parents are invited to contribute their thoughts on Tuesday 27th June at 2pm or at 7.30pm. 

BOURKE ST GATE 
Last week we reclaimed Block B (Grades 3,4 and the Library). Parents and children are now able to re enter 
Bourke Street to access our school. The following will apply.

The gate will be unlocked by a staff member at approximately 8.30am
The gate will be relocked at approximately 9.15am
The gate will be unlocked by a staff member at approximately 3.00pm
The gate will be locked by a staff member at approximately 3.20pm

 
Please note this means that families who need access to our school through the day are ONLY able to access 
via York Street.

TOILET ACCESS AFTER HOURS 
Student toilets are locked daily at approximately 
3:15pm-3:30pm. There is a toilet located in the 
administration building, which is opened until 
4:00pm daily.

Uniform Shop News
Long sleeve polo tops suitable for those cold 

days to go under your child's sports shirt.
$10 each size 6 and 8 available.
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SHCS CARE TEAM

This month marks the 1st Anniversary of the formation of the Sacred Heart Care Team. The idea of a Care 
Team was introduced to our school by parent Leah Page, who when living in Victoria, experienced the 
success and benefits of incorporating a Care Team structure into a school’s culture.

The Care Team is our school’s compassionate response to those families who are experiencing 
challenging times, so that they may benefit from the assistance of generous parents in our school 
community who volunteer their help in meaningful ways. Serious illness, the birth of a baby and the loss of 
a caregiver are examples of circumstances in which our Care Team may provide support. The help offered 
by our school community, no matter how small, can make a large impact on a recipient family and 
includes preparing an evening meal or assisting with the pick-up and drop-off of children at school.

The Care Team works on a roster basis and our school would like to thank all those dedicated parents 
who have registered for the roster and provided meals and assistance over the past 12 months. The 
families who received your support are most grateful and appreciative. 

Sacred Heart is blessed to have such a generous and supportive community, so to ensure our Care 
Team’s continuing support for families in need, we would welcome any new parents to register their 
interest in volunteering. You can do this by contacting our Care Team Co-Ordinator Kylie Crerar on 0438 
302 585. 

If you would like to reach out for assistance from the Care Team or you would like to nominate a family as 
a potential recipient of the Care Team’s support, please also contact Kylie Crerar for more details. 

With thanks from the Care Team Mums and Dads

CHESS TOURNAMENT 
Mitchell Campbell and Bayani Beeton 
competed in and won the Mind Moves 
Primary B chess competition.
Mitchell also received a medal for “best 
individual performance” in the Primary B 
competition.
Luwanna & Bayani Beeton and Mitchell 
Campbell will be competing in the South 
Hobart Chess Tournament on the 26th June. 
Good luck!
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ThIs term for MJR (Making Jesus Real) we learnt about Teamwork Makes The Dreamwork and also the 
difference between being selfish and selfless. We watched a video of an inspiring man called Neale Daniher, 
who is a former Essendon AFL player and Melbourne AFL coach. All Neale Daniher wants to do is raise money 
to cure MND (which he is diagnosed with), not tick off any of the things on his bucket list. Neale is a selfless 
person. Being selfless means to be a team player and think about others, not just yourself. Being like Neale 
and being selfless means that you are making others feel better, and it can also make you feel better about 
yourself. Your actions are more important than your words, saying something means nothing, but doing it, 
really means a lot to some people. 

We watched another video about groups of different animals, and how they have to work together as a team to 
survive the environment. There are lots of different types of teams, such as family, friends, sports, communities 
and many more. All members of these teams have to work together and respect each other and everybody has 
to be a team player to make things happen the right way, and to make a great team. Who loves being a part of 
the Sacred Heart School team? We certainly do. Who loves being a part of their class? We also do. These are 
just two of the teams we love being a part of, and when you are with that team you have to be a team player 
and cooperate. In MJR we also played a game with a humongous parachute. We had to help the mice stay 
safe, keep the ball in the parachute and more. It was to demonstrate teamwork and how working together can 
achieve positive goals. 
Be selfless not selfish, and be a team player.

Live Jesus In Our Hearts, Forever!!!

By Ava Jones and Annaliese Leeflang
Grade 5 Hood

MJR TERM 2
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Term Dates 
Catholic Schools 	

2017 
Term 1 Thursday 9.2.17 to Thursday 13.4.17 
Term 2 Monday 1.5.17 to Friday 7.7.17 
Term 3 Monday 24.7.17 to Friday 29.9.17 
Term 4 Tuesday 17.10.17 to Thursday 21.12.17 

2018 
Term 1 Thursday 8.2.18 to Friday 13.4.18 
Term 2 Monday 30.4.18 to Friday 6.7.18 
Term 3 Monday 23.7.18 to Friday 28.9.18 
Term 4 Monday 15.10.18 to Thursday 20.12.18 

NOMINATE A TEACHER WHO HAS 
MADE AN IMPACT TODAY.
Do you know a teacher who has made an impact? The A Day Made Better Teaching Awards gives you the opportunity 
to recognise a primary or secondary school teacher for the lasting impact they have made.  If chosen as one of 10 
winners, they’ll receive over $6,000 worth of supplies and an Apple iPad for their classroom.

NOMINATE A TEACHER BY 23RD JUNE. 
ONE TEACHER.  HUNDREDS OF LIVES MADE BETTER. ADAYMADEBETTER.COM.AU

	 	 	           
                           School Photos 4th & 5th July

Family Photo envelopes are available at the office

This week your child will bring home their school photo 
envelope, please complete and return to the  class 
teacher or the office by no later than Friday 30th June.
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Webpage:	www.sacredheartl.tas.edu.au	

Twitter:	@shslton		
	Facebook:	www.facebook.com/sacredheartl	
Pinterest:	Sacred	Heart	Catholic	Primary	School	
S.H.S.	Parents	and	Friends	email	

 shsl.pnf@catholic.tas.edu.au 

2017 Sports Carnival 

Monday 11th September
Gr 3 - Gr 6 Athletics Carnival @ St Leonards

Friday 3rd November
NIJSSA Athletics Carnival

Thursday 16th November
Prep - Gr 2 Athletics Carnival @ SHS

2017 Pupil Free Day 
Monday 16th October

June 2017
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat
18th 19th 20th 

3.30pm Art Club

7.30pm Confirmation 
Information @ Sacred 
Heart Church,  
Newstead

21st 

School Banking

11.30am Band 
Program

22nd 

11.30am Strings 
Program

23rd 

9am Assembly

Sacred Heart Feast 
Day

24th

25th 26th 

ATSI students 
excursion to 
Tiagarra

27th 
3.15pm Gr 5/6 Book 
Club
3.30pm Art Club

All Schools Cross 
Country @ Symmons 
Plains

7.30pm P & F Meeting

28th 

School Banking

11.30am Band 
Program

29th 

Foundation Band & 
Foundation Strings 
Workshop Day @ St 
Ailbes

30th 

9am Assembly

Gr 5/6 Winter Sport

MSP School 
Photo envelopes 
need to be 
returned by today

1st

July 2017
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat
2nd 3rd 

NAIDOC week

3.30pm Faith 
Sharing @Church of 
Apostles

4th 
3.30pm Art Club

3.30pm Faith Sharing 
@Church of Apostles

5th 
School Banking

11.30am Band 
Program

6th 
11.30am Strings 
Program

7th 
9am Assembly

Last Day Term 2

8th

9th 10th 
School Holidays

11th 12th 13th 14th 15th

16th 17th 
School Holidays

18th 19th 20th 21st 22nd

23rd 24th 

First Day Term 3

25th 

3.15pm Gr 5/6 
Bookclub

3.30pm Art Club

7.30pm P & F Meeting

26th 

School Banking

11.30am Band 
Program

27th 

11.30am Strings 
Program

28th 

2.10pm Assembly

29th

School Photos
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Student absences
If your child will be absent from school please remember to either: 

• call the School office on 63311011 
• email shsl@catholic.tas.edu.au
• use the Skoolbag app, fill out an eForm

Please note that children arriving late to school need to enter the school via the York St entrance and 
report to the school office to update our records and avoid unnecessary absentee text messages.

PARENTS AND FRIENDS NEWS 

Back by popular demand The Entertainment Book Fundraiser for 2017/18  is now available 

Sacred Heart Parents and Friends Association are raising funds for the  
Sacred Heart Birth-4 Program. 

Monies raised from this fundraiser will enable the program to purchase much needed age appropriate 
resources to support families with children aged birth to 4 years. 

Entertainment memberships are $65.00 each with $13.00 from each membership going towards the B-4 Program. 

To order your Book or your Digital Membership securely online visit: 

 www.entbook.com.au/24037x7. 

For more information contact Rebecca Millwood on 0418 721 952 
rebecca.millwood@catholic.tas.edu.au 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

TUESDAY 27TH JUNE @ SYMMONS PLAINS
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Grade 5 and 6 
Tuesday Book Club 2017

The next meeting is
 Tuesday 27th June
  3.15pm - 4.15pm.

in the staff room 

 The Last 
Thirteen 
James Phelan 

The 
impossible 

Quest 
Kate Forsyth 

Marley Pedersen participating in the 
Airbrushing Workshop on the weekend.

Very talented…..future Mrs Picasso
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Prep Hills Emma Shelton 
For being a kind and caring friend

Caleb McMahon-Keys 
For his detailed, creative drawings

Prep Best
Max Miller 

For an amazing vocabulary and uses many 
interesting descriptive words in his writing

Grace Mathews 
For great writing. Identifying correct sounds in 
words and spelling some of the sight words 

correctly

Grade 1 
Gleadow

Ewan Beety 
For listening to others and asking great questions in 

his play sessions

Ally Agelopoulos 
For an excellent attitude towards learning

Grade 1 
Hegarty

Gabriella Agostini 
For being a caring and inclusive friend

Molly Worsley 
For your excellent understanding of the different 

addition strategies

Grade 2 
Crawford

Kerri Piper 
For being a kind and generous student

Jasper Lee 
For sharing his excellent knowledge in Geography	

Grade 2 
Reid

Ruby Powell 
For always listening carefully and taking care with all 

tasks

Hamish Goody 
For being a WEST class member and always making 

good choices

Grade 3       
Symons

Amber Hill 
For great work in all academic areas

Cooper van Emmerick 
For great team work

Grade 3       
Underlin

Monika Butler 
For her amazing attitude

Laura Stephens 
For her awesome work in Maths

Grade 4       
Wood

Charlotte Barrett 
For your tremendous progress in Literacy and Maths. 

Keep up the good work! 

Fletcher Crosswell 
For  your excellent efforts in all areas. Great work! 

Grade 4       
van Ryn

Imogen Bennetts-Menis 
Farewell from all your friends at sacred Heart

Sebastian Johnston 
For excellent work and resilience in Co-Teacher

Grade 5 

Hood

Lily Robinson 
For taking on challenges to develop your learning 

Max Roney 
For reflecting god’s goodness in year actions 

Summer Alexander 
For taking some risks during Maths 

Grade 5  
Viney/Steven

    

Ethan Jeong 
For the dedication and quiet determination he shows 

towards his learning

Will Saunders 
For his positivity and willingness to help

Grade 6         
Davie

Conway Bennetts-Menis 
We wish you every happiness & success at your new 

school. Good luck!

Alexander Luttrell 
For his “Go-Kart” attitude towards his school work

Grade 6         
McLeod

Hugh Wines 
For being a leader in organising our assembly prayers

Emma McLeod 
For her positive attitude in all activities

The Spirit of Jesus is Alive in:
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CO-TEACHER MATHS STUDENTS VISIT TO THE AMC 
Check out this miniature yellow submarine!  
It’s called an AUV which stands for Autonomous Underwater Vehicle. Last week some maths students visited 
the Australian Maritime College. We were the first class in the world to see this amazing new AUV. 
Dr Irene, Dr Rock and Dr Damien showed us around and took us into one of the lecture theatres for a 
mathematics lesson. 
Cool facts about the AUV: 
• surveys the ocean’s depths and collects data for research missions
• dives to depths of up to 5000 metres
• is remotely controlled (there is no pilot inside)
• is about as big as a family size 4 x4 car
• cost about $6 million dollars!!
• has a lithium battery much like what you have in your ipad or iphone.
• everything can get wet inside except for the computer 
• a smaller version of it has surveyed below the Batman Bridge
This amazing piece of equipment picks up little bits from the ocean bed that have been there since the 
Cretaceous period, Triassic period, Jurassic period and maybe even older than the periods we know.
The AUV is used among other things to map under ice sheets and shelves.
Here is a diagram:
As you can see it is very difficult to get to the glaciomarine muds and it is very hard to map the grounding line. 
Humans cannot go to such inhospitable places. But the AUV can! It will be launched from a vessel like the new 
unnamed icebreaker. Grade 5 and 6 students have entered a national competition to name the new icebreaker. 
The prize is a trip to Antarctica for the day!
 
By Liam Slevec and Max Maloney 
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The Birth to 4 program is well under way for 2017. The days are busy and lots 
of fun. This term we have been exploring colours and shapes, Autumn, The 

Three Bears and the ever popular story "We're Going on a Bear Hunt".  
B-4 sessions are 9.15am-11.15am and 12.45pm-2.45pm.

Thank you to may school families and friends for supporting the P&F 
Entertainment Book Fundraiser in which the monies raised from this 

fundraiser will go towards purchasing valuable resources and equipment for 
the B-4 program. 
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Mr Russell’s Soccer Team
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The Challenge:  

• Read 10 books in 10 weeks from Tuesday 13th June to Friday 18th August   
• Keep a record of the books you've read in your reading log   
• Give your finished reading log to your teacher by Friday 25 August     
• If you finish your 10 books before the Challenge ends – see how many more you can read    

in the 10 weeks! You can get another page for your reading log, or ask your teacher for 
one

What to read:

• Read any book you enjoy, on any subject, fiction or non-fiction    
• You can read at home, at school or anywhere    
• Check out some popular kids' authors and series     
• Ask your teacher or a librarian to find some books you'll like    
• If you are just starting to read, share books with an adult, older brother or sister or a book buddy    
• You can include any book you read for the MS Readathon and any other reading programs, as     

long as you read it during the Challenge time
• Check out your school library or ask your parents if you can join your local LINC or     

library where you can borrow a great range of books for FREE

This year the Hawthorn football club supports the challenge. Students have the opportunity to write 
an online book review during the Challenge to be in the running for one of 60 $15 book vouchers. They 
are also invited to join 'team Rioli', 'team Shiels' or 'team Birchall' to support their favourite Hawthorn 
player when they submit a book review. More details can be found here;

                      https://premiersreadingchallenge.tas.gov.au/

Enjoy your reading!
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 ART 
CLASSES  

@ OLD SCHOOL HOUSE BEHIND THE WESTBURY HOLY TRINITY 
CHURCH, TASMANIA 7303 

MONDAYS: 3.30 - 4.30PM PRIMARY SCHOOL STUDENTS.        
          5.30- 7PM HIGH SCHOOL AND ADULTS. 

 
WEDNESDAY: 3.30 - 4.30PM PRIMARY SCHOOL STUDENTS. 
 
MAXIMUM CLASS SIZE: 12 
COST: $200 PER TERM (10 WEEKS)  

 
 ENCOURAGING STUDENT CREATIVITY, CONFIDENCE AND 

CURIOSITY THROUGH EXPLORING PAINTING, PRINTMAKING AND 
DRAWING. 

susannahcurtis.com    info@susannahcurtis.com 

 @susannah.curtis        ph. 0402 685 122 
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